
Eggs Anyone? - Script Two

ACT ONE

EXT. FROG’S STORE DAY

It’s a nice summer day. People walk down the sidewalk shopping.

INT. FROG’S STORE-DAY

EG is at the counter talking to Frog. William, Bubba, and Dave walk
in.

FROG

Hiiiii boys.

Dave nods in acknowledgement.

BUBBA

What are you doing here you little freak?

EG (MUMBLING)

....fuck you...

BUBBA

WHAT?!



EG

Nothing.

DAVE

What smells like rotten potatoes in here?

Everybody looks at EG.

EG

Don’t look at me. I just took a bath over a month ago.

Bubba looks up in the air in disgust.

BUBBA

Yer a stinky bastard! Ha Ha Ha!

EG

You take that back right now!

BUBBA

Yah right, what are you going to do? Kick my ass? Ha Ha Ha!

EG

Bullshit. That’s what it is...total bullshit.



Frog looks through his mail while the characters argue with EG. He
opens a letter up and reads it to himself.

DAVE

If you stink so bad, why don’t you do something about it? Like taking
a bath or something?

EG

I’m a busy person. I don’t have time for such nonsense.

BUBBA

Nonsense? Ha Ha Ha! Taking a bath is nonsense? How in the hell can
you even stand being around yourself? And putting on something else
besides an old raggedy snowmobile suit might help too. If you don’t
do it for yourself, at least shower every once in a while for the
people around you. Geez.

EG

Take a bath.... take a shower... . water.....
shhhhuuuuuuttttuuuuuupppp!!!

FROG

Hey boys look at this mail I got today. It’s about betting on a
ChippyChomga race. I think I might do it.

EG

What the hell is a ChippyChomga?



FROG

_ _I_t__ s_ _a_n_ _a_n_i_m_a_l_ _o_v_e_r_ _i_n_ _t_h_e_ _1_0_t_h_
_d_i_m_e_n_s_i_o_n_._

DAVE

Ok? ...what the hell is a 10th dimension?

FROG

Oh, It’s a place I like to visit sometimes. It’s pretty wacked out
there though. Lots of strange creatures and events happen there.
Gotta be careful in the 10th dimension.

EG

Oh yah. I think I know about that place. It’s near Utah isn’t it?

FROG

No, no. I can bring you there if you want though.

WILLIAM

Burrrppp!!...huwertyx...schleop....Beeelcchhh!

BUBBA

Oh? You have a science fair to go to William and you have to leave
now? Ok, catch ya later.



WILLIAM

Belllchhhh!

DAVE

Yep, later.

BUBBA

Yah, we should get going too Dave.

DAVE

Ok, catch ya later you little bitch!

EG (crying)

I’m not a little bitch!

BUBBA

Yah you are. Ha Ha Ha!

Bubba and Dave walk out the front door of the store.

EG

When can we go to this 10th dimension?

FROG

Right now if you want.



EG

Who’s gonna watch the store?

Frog looks down at the ground behind the counter. He does a kicking
motion.

FROG

Wake up! I’m leaving.

Tadpole wakes up from a dead sleep.

TADPOLE

Huh?....oh ok, have fun boys.

EG

Do I need to bring anything with me to this 10th dimension?

FROG

No....just grab a bag of rubber bands, a can of oil, ... and...oh...a
clean pair of underwear.

EG is confused.

EG

Why those things?



FROG

I don’t know. It just seems like every time I go, I end up needing
those things.

EXT. DUMPSTER IN THE ALLEY-DAY

Frog and EG walk up to a dumpster in a back alley. There is garbage
lying all over the alley. Rats play in the trash.

FROG

Wellllll....here we are.

EG

What do you mean?

FROG

Jump in the dumpster and it’ll bring you to the 10th dimension.

EG

I’m not jumping in a filthy dumpster.

FROG

You’ll walk around for months without taking a shower and yer afraid
to jump into a dumpster? I think the dumpster should be afraid to
have you jump in it!



EG looks at the dumpster.

EG

I’m scared.

FROG

There’s nothing to be scared about. The 10th dimension is fun. Come
on, follow me EG!

Frog runs and leaps into the dumpster and disappears.

EG

Frog?...are you there?.....fucken asshole.

EG runs and leaps into the dumpster and disappears. EG and Frog are
shown falling with a psychedelic swirling motion in the background. A
satanic laugh can be heard very loudly. EG cries as he falls.

EXT. DAVE AND BUBBA’S HOUSE-DAY.

It’s a nice summer day.

INT. DAVE AND BUBBA’S LIVINGROOM-DAY



Dave and Bubba are sitting on the couch. Bubba has a beer in his
hand.

DAVE

Man, this is boring. We need to find something to do.

BUBBA

Yah, I didn’t want to hang out with Frog and EG. That damn EG smelt
like he shit his damn pants.

DAVE

I can’t quite place his smell. He kind of smells like spoiled milk
inside of a rotting inner tube & it’s a strange smell.

BUBBA

Hmmm, I would have to say more of a dead smell. Like a dead dog
that’s been half eaten by maggots or something.

Dave gives a gross look.

DAVE

That fucker needs to take a bath.

BUBBA

We need to play some tunes or something.



Bubba gets up to turn his stereo on. He walks over to his
entertainment center.

BUBBA

What the fuck! Somebody stole my radio! I bet it was that damn Red
Kneck.

DAVE

Man, hold your horses jack-ass. You loaned it to William. Don’t you
remember?

BUBBA

Oh yah. I forget. Well, I want it back. Let’s go to his house and get
it.

DAVE

He’s at that science fair, remember? We’ll have to wait until he gets
home.

BUBBA

Forget that. I’m sure his mom is home. We’ll ask her to give it back
to us.

EXT. WILLIAM’S HOUSE-DAY

A dead dog lies on the side of the road. Birds pick at his guts.



EXT. WILLIAM’S FRONT PORCH-DAY

Bubba and Dave stand at the front door.

BUBBA

I hope this dumb bitch is home.

Bubba knocks on the door. There is no answer. Bubba knocks again.
Still no answer.

DAVE

Man_, move out of the way. Let a real man try.

Dave knocks a fancy long knock. There is still no answer.

EXT. WILLIAM’S HOUSE WINDOW-DAY

Bubba and Dave stand outside the window.

DAVE

Man Bubba, why can’t we just wait until William or his mom come home?
Why do we always have to do things the fucked up way? You’re going to
get me arrested again.

Bubba gives a disgusted look.



BUBBA

And I’ll just bust you out again won’t I? You have to complain about
everything. I may as well be married to you, the way you bitch and
complain about everything. Deep down you want to be my bitch don’t
you Dave?

DAVE

What the fuck? All I said is I don’t want to get that stereo until
William comes home. Now all of a sudden I’m your stupid bitch. I just
can’t win.

Bubba does a pointing motion for Dave to get down on his hands and
knees.

BUBBA

Shut up Bitch and help me get through that window.

Dave gets down and Bubba stands on Dave’s back. Bubba slowly tries
fitting through the window.

DAVE

Damnit Bubba. Hurry up. You‘re killing me!

BUBBA

Shut up stupid ass! I’m trying to concentrate here. Fucken window is
so small. I’m gonna have to talk to William about these tiny fucking
windows. It was probably his stupid bitch of a mom’s idea to put
these in.



Dave is definitely straining. The veins in his forehead pop out.

DAVE

Owwww!! My back! Can you hurry up or lose some fucken weight or
something?

BUBBA

Ha Ha Ha! Man, chill out.

DAVE

I have a half-ton pick-up truck sitting on my back and the guy
wants_me to chill out.

Bubba finally lifts himself through the window.

BUBBA

Hold on Hercules, I’ll go open the front door.

Dave grabs a hold of his back as tears run down his cheek.

EXT. DUMPSTER IN THE 10TH DIMENSION - DAY

Frog and EG stand over by the dumpster. They are surrounded by deep
jungle. Weird animal and monster sounds fill the background. Deep in
the jungle the characters can see red glowing eyes.



FROG

Now EG, I’m gonna warn you. This place is extremely dangerous. You
gotta watch your step around here, ok?

Frog pulls out a map and starts looking at it.

EG

Whaaattt!! You just told me before that this place is fun?

FROG

It is fun. You just have to be careful or else you’ll die.

EG (mumbling)

Fucken asshole. If I get hungry I’m gonna cook your little legs up.

A flying spider with wings flies by EG’s head. It is about 6 feet
wide. EG backs up as he is completely stunned.

EG

Holy shit!

Frog reaches into his bag of rubber bands and grabs one. He shoots
one at the flying spider. He hits it and knocks it to the ground. The
spider cries as it dies.

FROG



See, I told you these things come in handy.

EG

This place sucks. I want to go home.

FROG

Hold on, let’s go win some money first. It’ll be worth our trip.

EG

You just better not get me killed.

FROG

According to this map, we have to go southwest. Is south, east of
north? Or do we take a right at west?

EG looks into the mountains in the far background. A huge 200 foot
tall satanic like creature stomps trees down with his feet in the
mountains. It carries a club. EG shakes his head.

EG

I’m gonna kick your ass as soon as we get back.

EXT. JUNGLE TRAIL - DAY

EG and Frog walk along the trail.



EG

This sucks! This sucks! You got our asses lost! We’re never gonna
make it home now!

FRO

Don’t be so pessimistic EG. According to my calculations, we’re only
26 and three quarter kilograms away from the race.

EG

Twenty six and three quarter kilograms? That makes me feel a little
better, I guess. I kinda figured that we were at least seven thousand
gigabytes away. So, at least we’re gaining ground then.

EG and Frog walk up to a strange lizardman. The lizardman has a big
ugly junkyard dog on a leash. The dog has noticeably large nuts. The
lizardman is smoking cigarettes like a chimney.

FROG

Hi stranger.

EG

What the...? What the heck are you? Holy shit....look at the nuts on
that puppy!

LIZARDMAN

My name is Lorenzo. This here is my dog Ballistic.

FROG



My name is Frog. That little man there is EG.

EG bends down and starts petting the dog.

EG

Awww, what a cute little puppy.

EG suddenly lifts his hand up. It is soaking wet and sticky.

EG

Ewww! What the heck happened to your dog?

LORENZO

Oh, he kinda got pissed on by a wooly mammoth.

EG

How in the hell do you KINDA get pissed on by a wooly mammoth?

LORENZO

Damn dog was going through the wooly’s garbage. Ballistic literally
pissed off the wooly. So Wooly says, that’s it. It’s about time
somebody teaches you a lesson. So he lifted up his leg
and...well...you do the math.

FROG



Mr. Lorenzo, ...we’re kinda lost. We’re looking for the ChippyChomga
race. Do you know where it’s at?

Lorenzo and Frog turn their backs to EG and Ballistic. EG teases the
dog while Lorenzo points and tells Frog the direction of the race.

LORENZO

Go about six miles up that hill over there. Then make a right at
Captain Cockevil’s house. Go another three miles. Then you’ll see a
dead cow. Go straight past that. You’ll see a bunch of signs saying
Potato Pete’s Peeling farm. Ignore that. Keep going another four
miles....

FROG

Ok.....then what?....

LORENZO

Then take a hard left at a giant statue of an upside down cake....

FROG

Ok....

Suddenly a ten foot praying mantis grabs EG while Frog’s and
Lorenzo’s backs are still turned.

LORENZO

Do thirty five and a half jumping jacks just past the statue....



FROG

Ok....

EG

Help! This fucked up thing has me!

LORENZO

Then go another five hundred yards....no...wait....make that another
seventeen miles.

EG

Help! I’m gonna die!

LORENZO

Then make a right at the burning windmills....

FROG

Ok....

EG

Help! This thing has me!

Frog and Lorenzo turn around.

FROG



What EG? Can’t you see I’m trying to get directions here?....Oh my
gosh EG, some strange creature has you!

EG

No shit?! Don’t just stand there like a couple of pussywhipped
husbands, do something!

Suddenly the praying mantis takes EG and shoves him into Ballistic’s
ass and flies away.

LORENZO

I can’t say that that’s ever happened before.

The dog’s sides are being punched by EG inside of the dog.

EG

Yuck! Man, I thought you smelled from the outside. What in the hell
have you been feeding this dog?

LORENZO

I feed him nothing but the best. Burritos and clams. Nothing else.
That’s what my podiatrist told me to do, so that’s the diet I put him
on.

FROG

Wise Idea.



EG

Will you two lame asses shut up and help get me out of here?

FROG

EG, quit being so rude.

EG

Rude?! I just had a fucken praying mantis shove me in the ass of a
junkyard dog owned by a fucken lizardman. Rude! I’ll give you rude.

FROG

Hold your horses. We’ll think of something.

EG

I don’t see how horses have anything to do with this.

EG lights up a lighter inside of the dog. Smoke comes out of the
dog’s nostrils and ears. There is a Sha na na poster with Bouzer
hanging up. A bunch of strange looking bones and an old Detroit lions
helmet lay on the bottom of the stomach. A bumblebee comes by and
lands on Ballistic’s nuts. Ballistic tries biting the bee to get it
off his huge nuts. The bee gets angry and stings Ballistic.

BALLISTIC

Yelp! Yelp! Yelp!

Ballistic starts running around like a crazed dog.



EG

Help! What’s going on?!

LORENZO

Settle down boy. You’ll be ok.

BALLISTIC

Yelp! Yelp! Yelp!

Lorenzo picks up Ballistic and puts an ice bag on his nuts.

BALLISTIC

Yelp!

LORENZO

Does that feel better?

Ballistic wags his tail.

LORENZO

How’s my little puppy dog? You know papa loves you now don’t you?

Ballistic wags his tail faster.



LORENZO

How’s my little piece of shit dog? You’re papa’s piece of shit.

Ballistic wags his tail and then pukes EG out. EG is all sticky and
full of guck.

EG

That sucked. Frog, don’t ever let a praying mantis shove me up his
ass again ok?

FROG

Ok.

EXT. DEEP JUNGLE-NIGHT

EG and Frog walk through the jungle for a long time. Finally, they
reach a little village. The village has huts made of straw. It has a
large fire in the middle of the village. Strange creatures with no
arms and two legs walk about the village. These creatures are about 6
feet tall and have a huge hairy head and large round eyes. They also
have long skinny legs. EG and Frog stand on the outskirts examining
the strange creatures.

EG

Ummm & what the hell are those things?

FROG

Oh, those are ChippyChomgas.



EG

Do they like to be petted?

FROG

Don’t know about that. I only try to pet other frogs. I like to stay
within my own species.

EG

I didn’t mean it like that!

FROG

Welllll, that was a pretty stupid question.

EG

How do you figure you long legged freak?

Two ChippyChomgas walk up to EG and Frog.

FROG

Hi friend. We’ve come to bet on your little race. Where is your
betting stand?

EG

Do you like to be petted?

The ChippyChomga looks at EG with a strange look.



EG

How the hell did you guys build these huts if you don’t have any
arms?

The ChippyChomga ignores EG.

ChippyChomga #1(in an angry tone)

The race has been delayed because of a little problem that has
occurred. Two mutants stole some eggs that we were going to use for
dinner after our annual Eggtacular race. These eggs are very special
eggs and are extremely rare. We only devour them once a year for this
annual event.

FROG

Does your clan know where these mutants are?

EG (sarcastically)

They’re calling them mutants? Anything that doesn’t have any arms
would probably have to be considered a mutant in anybody’s book.

Frog gives EG a stare to give a hint to shut up.

ChippyChomga #2

Yes. We have captured these mutants and I have them locked up in our
security prison. We will keep them locked up until they tell us where
the eggs are.



EG

What if they don't tell you where they are?

ChippyChomga #1

No matter what we plan on eating them . But we sure would like to
find out where our precious yummy eggs are.

FROG

Maybe if you bring us to these mutants, we can talk them into telling
you where they put the eggs.

EG

Eggzactly

Frog gives EG a dirty look.

EG

What? What the f*** did I say wrong now?

ChippyChomga #2

Do you think you could? That would be splendid. Follow me.

EG and frog are taken by the ChippyChomga to the security prison.
Little children ChippyChomga chase each other and play tag. Other
children play a game resembling baseball. One ChippyChomga catches
the ball and swallows it. The prison is guarded by two more
ChippyChomga. Both of these ChippyChomga wear security bags on their
heads and have wooden sticks in holsters attached to their legs. The



prison is made of straw, but it also has a prison cell made of strong
wood to keep the prisoners inside the cell. Inside the cell are the
two mutants. One mutant looks like a green hippo. The other looks
like a bear. They both look to be young teenagers.

FROG

Hi boys. I heard you have some eggs. My name is frog. What is yours?
Can you speak English?

EG (talking really slow)

And my name EG.

BJ

What the heck? You two are complete wackos. Hahaha. My name is BJ and
that little f***** is Eddie.

Eddie gives BJ an angry look.

Eddie

I'm Eddie.

BJ sniffs.

BJ

What the hell smells so bad?

Everyone looks at EG.



EG

What? We are not going to go through this again are we?

BJ

You smell like a hot baked dog turd on the hottest day of the year.
I'm not trying to be mean. I'm just being honest. Hahaha.

EG Mumbles

Dumbass hippo.

Eddie

Yeah, we took some eggs and we're not giving them back. We want to
bring them home and try to hatch them.

Frog

Well, you boys better think of something. The ChippyChomga plan on
eating you no matter what.

BJ

F*** them. They're not going to do anything. We’ll think of some way
out of this mess.

Frog

Why aren't you boys with your parents anyway?

Eddie



Our moms died when we were younger. We don't know where our dads are.
Our moms did give us pictures of our dads though. Do you want to see?

EG

Oh great, who are they? Hungry Hungry Hippo and Smokey the f******
bear.

EG and frog look at the picture. It is a picture of two huge men
holding up two lions that they caught hunting. The two men are Bubba
and Dave!

EG

Great, now I find out that my friends have been banging animals in
the jungle for fun. I guess you have to get off somehow.

BJ

Huh?

END OF ACT 1

ACT 2

EXT. WILLIAM’S HOUSE NIGHT

It is night time.

INT. WILLIAM’S BEDROOM - NIGHT



Bubba and Dave tear up Williams' room looking for his radio. Bubba
throws clothing all over the floor searching for it.

BUBBA

That guy has the most exotic clothing.

Dave finds a g-string.

DAVE

What the? I sure hope he doesn't wear this thing.

BUBBA

Maybe one of these days if you're lucky enough Dave, he will model it
for you? Hahaha!

DAVE

Holy shit Bubba! Check this out.

Dave shows bubba some Indiana Jones looking clothing with a hat and
all.

DAVE

I'm putting it on!

BUBBA

Fuck yea! Look what I found!



Bubba and Dave's eyes light up. Dave is now wearing the Indiana Jones
clothing. Bubba shows Dave a box full of fireworks, guns and
grenades.

Bubba

What the heck was he planning on using the stuff for? Was he planning
on starting his own War against a third world country or something?
He could have at least asked his best buddy to try out the stuff for
him.

DAVE

Well, you are here now.

Bubba

Yep, no better time to try out the stuff but the present.

Bubba pulls the pin from one of the grenades and throws it in the
corner of the bedroom.

Kaboom!

The corner of the room is blown to pieces. There is now a huge hole
in the wall so that the characters can see into the next room.

DAVE

Holy shit! I was just kidding.



Bubba and Dave look at each other. Dave smiles.

DAVE

My turn!

Dave runs into the next room and Bubba follows him.

INT. WILLIAM’S MOM’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Dave and Bubba stand in the doorway of the bedroom. Bubba is now
wearing a US Army uniform.

BUBBA

Want a cigar Davy Jones?

DAVE

No thanks corporal Bubba. I have a mission to complete. I bet you
any money I can take out that entire wall.

Bubba shakes his head.

BUBBA

No way! prove it!

Dave smiles.



DAVE

Okay but only if you really want me to.

Bubba grins.

BUBBA

That's an order private.

DAVE

I don't know what my privates have to do with this but I'll throw it
anyway.

Dave throws the grenade at the wall. The wall is blown to pieces.
Debris lay all over the floor.

BUBBA

Oh my gosh! I haven't had this much fun in years!

DAVE

This fucking rules! Ok Bubba, what should we blow up next?

BUBBA

Well, that living room always got on my nerves.

William’s mom walks into the bedroom.



WILLIAM’S MOM (outraged)

What the hell happened to my house? Why did you bastards blow up my
fucking house!

BUBBA

It was like this when we broke in and ummm and I mean it was like
this and…

Dave gives a scared and embarrassed look.

WILLIAM’S MOM

You two are going to have to pay for all this mess! What kind of shit
is this? Coming into my house and blowing it all up to hell. You
little fucking bastards!

BUBBA

Man, don't get all bent out of shape.

WILLIAM’S MOM

Don't get all bent out of shape? What the hell do you mean don't get
all bent out of shape?

BUBBA

Geez, William will fix it. It's his fault.

DAVE



Ummm and yeah and he said that we should and uhh and come in and blow
up your house while both of you were gone.

Dave looks at the ground.

WILLIAM’S MOM

Oh, believe me. He's going to hear about this too. I warned him about
you two. He wouldn't listen.

Dave and Bubba walk out of the room.

INT. WILLIAM’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

BUBBA

Man, what a fucking bitch!

WILLIAM’S MOM (from her bedroom)

I heard that!

Dave Shrugs his shoulders. Bubba grabs his radio.

EXT. CHIPPYCHOMGA CAMPFIRE - NIGHT

EG and frog stand around the Chippychomga’s campfire with a bunch of
Chippychomga. There are children Chippychomga bouncing on trampolines
in the background. EG looks out into the sky. There are six moons. A
wizard riding a flying dinosaur battles a Green Ogre like creature



wearing pajamas while riding a flying hog in the sky. Lasers shoot
across the sky from the fight.

EG

This place fucking sucks.

FROG (Whispering to EG)

We have to try to figure out how to save those two boys. They are too
young to be eaten.

EG

Is there a right time to eat somebody?

FROG

Well, we can't just sit here and do nothing.

EG

Hold on. Let me try to work my magic. I'm usually pretty good at
using my mind. I’ll use psychiatry on these bastards. They won't
know what hit them.

Frog

You go girl.

EG gives frog an upset look and walks over to one of the Chippychomga
guards.



EG

Hey, what's up buddy boy? I heard you guys are planning on trying to
eat those mutants in your jail. You don't want to eat them, believe
me.

Chippychomga GUARD #1

Why do you say that?

EG

Ummm,... well first of all they taste like cat shit.

Chippychomga GUARD #1

Oh my gosh! are you kidding me? King Limpy is going to be so happy to
hear that! We haven't had cat shit in weeks. And there's going to be
enough to feed the whole tribe this time! Have you ever had Tabasco
sauce on cat shit? Mmmm, nothing like that taste in your mouth.
Especially when the cat shit is hot off the stove.

EG

Ummm, I can't say that I have tried it. Which one of you guys is the
king anyhow?

Chippychomga GUARD #1

It is him over there. The one with the crown on his head.

The Chippychomga guard points over to the only crowned Chippychomga
standing across the fire.



EG

Oh yeah. I guess it makes sense for him to wear a crown.

Chippychomga GUARD #1

Yeah.

EG starts walking over to the Chippychomga King. He is distracted
when he sees a cute little bunny rabbit sitting over by the fire. He
stops over by the rabbit and smiles.

EG

you are the cutest little thing I've ever seen. Why is a cute little
thing like you hanging out with these monsters?

EG starts petting the rabbit. The rabbit likes it and starts beating
her foot against the ground.

EG

I'd like to take you home with me.

A big commotion between the Chippychomga starts while EG continues to
pet the rabbit. The Chippychomga whisper amongst themselves.

Chippychomga KING

What in my name is going on here?

EG



Oh nothing, just petting this cute little bunny rabbit.

Chippychomga KING

That cute little bunny rabbit is my wife Cheryl! Do you go around
petting all of your friend’s wives? I think not? you might as well of
had sex with her!

EG

This thing is your wife? What the hell are you doing being married to
an animal? Is there something wrong with you sicko?

CHERYL THE BUNNY RABBIT

I was going to take you home and do the bunny hop with you, but
forget it now.

Chippychomga KING

Guard seize them!

Four Chippychomga grab EG and frog and hit them over the head with
their clubs. Another one comes up to EG and puts a saber like poker
up his butt. It electronically shocks EG.

EG

Owww! What the hell is going on?

Chippychomga KING

Put them in the cage with the others. We will all eat like me
tonight.



The Chippychomga that are standing around the king are confused.

Chippychomga KING

You know, eat like kings? Get it? Damn oh, do I have to explain
everything to you guys?

The Chippychomga all look at each other and acknowledge that they now
have figured out the joke.

INT. JUNGLE PRISON - NIGHT

EG and frog are joined by BJ and Eddie in the Chippychomga prison.
The campfire can be seen from inside the prison. Some Chippychomga
play Twister.

EG

Man, I've heard of animal lovers but this is a bit ridiculous. What
the hell is wrong with the world? Everybody is fucking animals.
Pretty bad when a guy can’t even pet a bunny rabbit without getting
thrown in prison. Man, that bunny rabbit was cute though.

BJ

I can't say I've ever heard of anyone getting thrown in jail for
petting another guy's bunny rabbit. Only you could do that EG! You're
an animal! Hahaha!

Frog

Good job EG.



EG

What? How the hell was I supposed to know that bunny rabbit was
seeing that freak?

EDDIE

Screw all that shit! We have to figure out a way out of this mess or
else I'm going to be part of a wild game dinner.

EG

Wild game dinner? Do you know what sounds good? frog legs, I’d do
anything for frog legs.

Everybody gets quiet and looks at frog.

EG

Oopsie! sorry. Still sounds good though.

FROG

If Bubba was here, we would surely get out of this mess.

BJ

Who is Bubba?

EG



Some big huge freak. He'd kick some ass if he was here. He's back
home in Durnkville.

BJ

Durnkville? Holyshit? I have an invention that can only use the
Durnkville area code. I haven't been able to figure out how to get
the rest of the world's area codes to work. What luck aye? Who would
have thought?

BJ takes a strange telephone like contraption from his back pocket.
It glows with a bunch of different colors flashing on it.

BJ

Here you go, call him. Maybe he can come here and help get us out of
this.

BJ hands the contraption to EG. EG dials a number. Strange loud
noises come from the contraption.

EG (on the phone)

Hello, Bubba? this is EG. Man, why do you have to be that way? I do
not smell like that! You take that back right now. Hold On Bubba,
don't hang up. I'm sorry buddy. You really do rule. Me and froggy and
a couple of other dudes are kind of stuck in the tenth dimension.
Yeah, we're trapped by some Chippychomga gang. Can you come here and
get us out of here? …. No, we don't have any money. Please Bubba. I
promise I will always be Kick-Ass from now on. Plus, you might want
to meet somebody here. Umm yeah that's it, we have two hotties here.
Yeah, they want to meet you. Okay, see you in a bit pal.

FROG



Is he coming?

EG (to BJ and Eddie)

Yeah, but you two have to have sex with him.

BJ

Fuck you, you little pipsqueak.

EG

SSSSSHHHHHAAAAAATTTTTT UUUUUPPPPPP!!!

INT. BUBBA AND DAVE’S LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

Dave is eating a bologna sandwich. Bubba hangs up the phone from the
kitchen and walks into the room.

BUBBA

Well, it looks like we're going on a little trip.

DAVE (with a mouth full of bologna)

Where?

BUBBA

EG just called from the tenth dimension. I'll explain on the way
there. Anyhow, me and you are going to get laid out of it.



DAVE

Cool. I like it when that happens. They just better smell better than
that EG freak.

EXT. DUMPSTER IN 10TH DIMENSION - NIGHT

Bubba and Dave just arrived in the 10th dimension. They are in the
middle of the jungle, standing right next to the dumpster.

DAVE

This place gives me the creeps Bubba. Let’s find those guys and get
back home.

BUBBA

Oh, don't be a wuss. This place seems like it could be a lot of fun.

Suddenly a big, loud growl comes from the brush. It gets quiet and
Bubba and Dave look at each other.

DAVE

Umm, yeah some fun.

BUBBA

Don't worry about it, everything is going to be great.

A large cow flies over the characters and takes a big dump from the
sky. It lands right on Dave's head. Dave gives a pissed-off look.



BUBBA

Well, at least we finally figured out that smell that EG smelt like.

Dave looks at the ground and sees little frog footprints and
footprints the size of a little boy.

DAVE

It looks like these are their tracks. Let's find them and get the
hell out of here.

An extremely loud satanic laugh comes from the jungle. Bubba and Dave
run into the jungle following the tracks.

INT. JUNGLE PRISON - NIGHT

EG, frog, BJ, and Eddie are still locked up in the prison. Partying
and loud tribal chants can be heard outside the prison.

BJ

Man, when are your two friends going to get here? If they don't show
up soon, we are going to be part of Chippychomga stew.

The Chippychomga guard standing outside the prison overhears BJ and
peaks his head into the prison.

Chippychomga GUARD #2



Actually, we plan on making delicious pumpernickel bread with your
freshly diced bodies. Yummy, nothing beats a six pack of beer and
pumpernickel bread with decapitated bodies. Do you guys like eating
pumpernickel bread with decapitated bodies?

EDDIE

Only on Wednesdays.

FROG

They'll be here, trust me. Nothing and nobody can stop Bubba and
Dave.

EG

Well, they better get here before we become fucking bread. I'll be
pissed off if I'm dead.

The partying and chants get louder outside.

EXT. Chippychomga TENT - NIGHT

Bubba and Dave are hanging upside down in a net hanging from a tree.
Hundreds of Chippychomga look from the ground. There is a blonde blow
up doll with the two also in the netting.

BUBBA

Dammit Dave, I told you that was a blow up doll.

DAVE



Man, this sucks. I thought it was one of those gals that EG told us
about.

Dave accidentally kicks the doll and air is released from the doll.
The doll goes flying in different directions over the Chippychomga.

BUBBA

Good job ass.

DAVE

What happened to being mr. positive?

BUBBA

It's kind of hard to be positive when I'm hanging upside down from a
fucking tree just because you got horny!

DAVE

Gee! Sorry! Can't a guy be horny every once in a while?

Two Chippychomga from the ground electrically shock Bubba with their
electric shock gun.

BUBBA

Owww! That hurts! I'm going to kick all of your asses once I get out
of here.

END OF ACT TWO



ACT THREE

INT. JUNGLE PRISON - NIGHT

EG, frog, BJ, and Eddie are all sitting in the prison cell. A loud
noise comes from outside the cell.

BJ

It sounds like something is happening out there.

EG

I bet it is Bubba and Dave. They are going to finally rescue us. I
knew they would do it!

Two Chippychomga guards walk into the prison cell with Bubba and
Dave. One guard opens the cell and throws Bubba and Dave in with the
other characters. Dave has an electric collar around his neck. It
electrically shocks him every 20 seconds.

DAVE

Owww!! What the? Why didn't they put this thing on you Bubba?

BUBBA

Gee,I don't know. They must like you better.

BJ and Eddie's jaws drop as they look at Bubba and Dave.



BUBBA

Where’s the women at?

EG

Umm, (laughing) you are going to laugh.

DAVE

There aren't any women, are there? I told you Bubba. That little boy
is nothing but a liar.

EG

I'm not a little boy! Quit calling me that!

Dave is shocked again by the collar.

DAVE

Owww!!

BUBBA

Haha!

BJ and Eddie continue to stare at Bubba and Dave. Bubba now notices
that they are staring at them.

BUBBA



Great. not only are there no girls, but these two freaks are hanging
out with a couple of weird circus animals. I'm not into that crap.

BJ

No, the reason we're staring is….

DAVE

What?

Dave is shocked once again.

DAVE

Oww!! Man, I have to get this damn thing off.

BUBBA

Why are you staring then?

EDDIE

Papa!

BJ

Daddy!

BJ Leaps into Bubba’s arms and Eddie does the same with Dave.



EG

This is so heartwarming, but we really need to get the fuck out of
here you know.

FROG

EG, can't you shut the fuck up just for once?

EG

Sure, I can shut up. Just tell me when. I can take a hint you know. I
won't talk unless somebody tells me to…

All the characters shout together

Shut the fuck up!

EG

SSSSHHHHaaaaatttt uuuuupppp!

DAVE

Man, what is up with that guy?

Dave is shocked again.

DAVE

Oww! Now I'm getting pissed off.

BJ



Our mom's gave us pictures of our dads. Do you want to see?

BUBBA

I guess I really don't have a choice.

BJ takes the picture from his back pocket and shows it to Dave and
Bubba. Bubba and Dave's jaws drop.

DAVE

Man Bubba, what the heck did you have sex with? You banged a hippo? I
know your standards are low sometimes but..

BUBBA

I never Banged any animals. At least from Africa anyway. What the
hell did you bang? How did you keep the bear from attacking you when
you were doing the wild thing?

EG

Chaka chaka bware bware

(EG does a porno music sound).

DAVE

I never banged any grizzlie.

EDDIE

No, you two dumbasses. Look, here's a photo of our moms.



Eddie pulls out a picture of his and BJ’s moms. They are normal
humans.

EDDIE

For some reason, we were born mutants.

EG

Of course that explains everything. Can we get the hell out of here
now?

BUBBA (looking at the picture)

Oh yeah, I remember those two. We picked them up at that bar that one
night.

Bubba looks at the two boys.

BUBBA

I mean, yeah we dated them for a while. They were nice girls.

FROG

We really need to figure a way out of here boys.

EXT. Chippychomga CAMPFIRE - NIGHT



Hundreds of Chippychomga crowd the fire. There is a huge pumpernickel
bread maker by the fire.

Chippychomga CHEF

Okay sillies. I have everything mixed in now. All we need is one more
thing. Isn't that just the cat's meow?

Chippychomga #1

(whispering to another Chippychomga)

Man, Brucey sure is a flamer. We really need to kick him out of the
tribe.

Chippychomga #2

(whispering back)

Yeah, but he makes the most Kick-Ass pumpernickel bread.

Chippychomga #1 nods in acknowledgement.

INT. JUNGLE PRISON - NIGHT

Frog, EG, Bubba, Dave, BJ, and Eddie all sit around bored in the
prison cell.

BJ

This sucks waiting around to be somebody's dinner.



EG

Yeah, I wonder if they’ll make a side dish or something too? Maybe
they’ll have peas or stuffing or something.

Bubba gives EG a disturbed look.

EG

What? If they’re going to enjoy eating us, they may as well have all
the trimmings you know.

Dave is electrically shocked again.

DAVE

Dammit!

FROG

We got to think of a way out of here and like quick.

BJ

No shit Sherlock.

FROG

My name's frog, not Sherlock.

BJ



Great, I'm locked up with a bunch of jackasses. I'm going to be part
of a fucking TV dinner.

EG

Oh, believe me. Our company doesn't make any TV dinners like this.

EDDIE

Huh?

BUBBA

This does suck, I'm at least going to turn on my radio.

Bubba reaches over to turn on his radio. He starts dialing in
stations.

EG

Wait a minute Bubba. I have a kick-ass CD. Here, put this in.

EG hands Bubba his Cd.

BUBBA

This better not suck.

EG

Oh, It’s one of the best Cd’s ever made. You’ll love it. I guarantee
it.



Bubba puts the Cd into the radio and an old Menudo song starts
jamming out. The volume is on the loudest level.

BUBBA

What the? This sucks! Who the hell is this?

EDDIE

Man, It’s Menudo.

There is a bunch of screaming and commotion going on outside the
prison cell.

BUBBA

I’m taking that Cd out.

BJ

Hold on Bubba, there’s something going on outside.

Chippychomga #1

Ohhh! The complete misery! God save us!

Chippychomaga #2

I’ve never heard anything so horrendous! Please stop that horrible
sound!



EDDIE

Oh my gosh! They not only hate Menudo too, but they would actually
rather be dead than to listen to them! Ha ha ha!

BJ

It looks like EG’s shitty taste of music might actually save our
lives!

The Menudo music continues to play.

BJ (shouting)

Hey Chippychomgas! Let us out and maybe we’ll think about stopping
playing the music!

Two chippychomga guards walk into the hut. EG puts his can of motor
oil into his back pocket upside down. There is a leak in the can and
some of the oil leaks slowly onto the ground.

ChippyChomga GUARD #1

Ok, but please shut off that horrible music! I’d rather be mauled by
a pack of wild Orkendorfs than put up with the misery!

The Chippychomga guard unlocks the cell and lets out the prisoners.

EXT. JUNGLE PRISON - NIGHT

The tribe of chippychomgas surrounds the characters.



FROG

Just let us go! Let us go and the music will stop.

Suddenly the stereo’s batteries go dead and the music stops.

DAVE

Fucken William. He could have at least replaced those old batteries!

Dave is shocked again.

DAVE

Fuck!

Chippychomga KING

Throw them into the Pumpernickel machine!

BJ

Let’s get out of here!

The characters all start running, heading towards the deep jungle. EG
runs right toward the campfire and jumps over it, trying to get away.
The can of oil from his back pocket has left a trail of oil from the
prison to the fire. After he jumps over the fire, his trail of oil
catches fire and the fire heads to the prison. The prison catches
fire.



Chippychomga KING

They’re burning down our village!

EG

Sorry, accidents happen!

EXT. THE DEEP JUNGLE - NIGHT

The characters are being chased by the Chippychomga tribe.

EG

Oh shit! I have little legs. I can’t run very fast.

FROG

You better do something or else you’re gonna be bread. Literally.

EG bumps into a strange being and tumbles to the ground. The creature
is purple.

EG

What the? What the hell are you?

SQUEELIE

Urkk! Urkk! Urkk!



EG

I don’t know what you are, but I’m going to bring you back home and
cage you up!

BJ

That’s not right. Why do you want to cage him up for?

EG

That way he can’t get away. I’m just going to do it for his own good.
He’s going to be my pet if he likes it or not.

BJ

You have a strange way of trying to keep friends.

The characters continue to run through the jungle.

BJ

Wait!

BUBBA

What the heck do you mean wait?

BJ

My eggs are in that tree. I gotta get my eggs.

BUBBA



Everybody in this fucking group is screwed up.

EXT. HUGE JUNGLE TREE - NIGHT

The characters watch BJ climb the tree. The sounds of the
Chippychomga tribe can be heard in the distance. The tribe gets
closer with every passing second.

BJ

Got them!

BJ throws the eggs down to Eddie. Eddie suddenly has a baseball mitt.
He catches both eggs with his mitt. BJ heads down the tree.

BUBBA

Does anyone else need to do anything? Like watch a movie or churn
butter or something?

Suddenly, the 200 foot creature that EG had seen earlier comes out of
the jungle. He looks at the creatures and roars with a huge satanic
growl.

DAVE

Holy shit!

FROG (pointing)

There’s the dumpster over there! Let’s go.



The 200 foot creature follows the characters towards the dumpster.

EXT. DUMPSTER IN 10TH DIMENSION - NIGHT

The characters are all by the dumpster. The 200 foot creature runs
trying to catch the characters.

BUBBA

Quick! Jump in the dumpster EG!

EG (crying)

I’m scared!

DAVE

Jump into the damn dumpster! You’re going to get everybody killed!

The 200 foot creature gets closer.

BUBBA

Screw this! I’m not going to sit here and argue with mr. dumbass.

Bubba grabs EG and throws him into the dumpster.

EG (screaming)



Ahhhh!!

The rest of the characters follow EG into the dumpster.

EXT. DUMPSTER IN ALLEY - NIGHT

The characters are all standing in the alley. Dave wipes his forehead
off.

DAVE

That pretty much sucked.

Dave is shocked again.

DAVE

Oww! I need to get this thing off of me.

BUBBA

Ha ha ha!

EDDIE

It’s good to be back home. Although I’d like to go back and visit
again.

EG

Are you nuts?



BJ

Yah, that place rules. That was fun.

EG

You people are twisted.

BUBBA

Yah, we’ll have to go back on a rainy day or something.

Dave gives a look as to say, screw that.

EG

Well Frog, you were right. I did use up all of those items you told
me to bring.

FROG

Umm, yah you used ALL of them? Even the underwear?

EG

Oopsie! Accidents happen!

END OF ACT THREE

ACT FOUR



EXT. BUBBA AND DAVE’S HOUSE - DAY

It’s a normal summer day.

INT. BUBBA AND DAVE’S LIVING ROOM - DAY

Bubba, Dave, BJ, and Eddie.

BJ

Man, I just met the guy and he’s already trying to make me do stuff.

BUBBA

You are going to school if you like it or not. I can’t have you
sitting around here all day freeloading off me while I work my ass
off at work all day!

BJ

Shouldn’t you want me to go to school to better myself?

BUBBA

Umm, yah that too.

There is a crinkling sound. The Two eggs that the boys brought back
are moving slowly on the table.



EDDIE

Shhhh. The eggs are hatching.

BJ

Kickass! I wonder what kind of animals they are?

Bubba, Dave, BJ, and Eddie watch the eggs as creatures’ heads pop out
of each egg. First a snake head pops out of one egg. Next, a black
hog’s head pops out of the other egg.

EDDIE

Wow! I get the snake!

BJ

Cool, I want the hog.

DAVE

What are you boys going to name your new pets?

EDDIE

Hmmm.

Bubba is in the background. He turns on the stereo. Black Sabbath’s
song “Warpig” jams out loudly.

BJ



That’s it! I’m going to name mine Warpig!

EDDIE

Wow! That’s an awesome name! I’m gonna name mine Warsnake!

BUBBA

I’m not even going to ask.

The two boys start playing with their new pets on the floor.

BJ

Can warpig sleep with me?

BUBBA

NO!

BJ

Can he sleep with you?

BUBBA

Heck no!

EDDIE

Do I have to feed it?



DAVE

Umm, yah I guess.

EDDIE

Does it bite?

DAVE

Gee, I don’t know. I didn’t think of that.

Warsnake leaps at Dave and bites him on the neck.

DAVE

Oww! I’m going to kill it!

Dave chases after the snake as Bubba, BJ, and Eddie laugh.

END OF ACT FOUR

THE END


